Two Rivers RC&D Minutes of Meeting

December  27, 2018

Two Rivers RC&D

Minutes of Meeting
December 27, 2018
RC&D Board:  Terry & Robbie Strauch, Doug Wilschetz, Doug Smith, Gary Balke, John Birch
Staff:
Brenda L. Middendorf 
Meeting called to order at 5:01 p.m. by Doug Smith. 
MINUTES
Motion by Terry to approve minutes of  September meeting.  John Birch seconded.  Motion carried.
FINANCIAL REPORT
Financial reports were placed on file after review.   
CORRESPONDENCE
REPORTS
The Maschhoffs asked me to be a speaker at their Open House to talk about workforce in our area. 

The applicant for the City of Pittsfield Revolving Loan Fund withdrew their application.

I made a trip to Carthage to talk to their ED Director and Chamber of Commerce about their marketing tactics.  A lot of their marketing could be successfully replicated in our area.

For the year ending, it is the first time in several years that we have 14 of our 15 sponsors as dues paying members: Adams County Board and Adams County SWCD, Brown County Board and Brown County SWCD, Calhoun County Commissioners, Pike County Board and Pike County SWCD: Schuyler County Board and Schuyler SWCD have paid their assessments. Calhoun SWCD is the only member that did not pay dues. Brown County voluntarily increased theirs to $200. 

The Highway 54 Corridor meeting scheduled for November had to be cancelled due to the snow storm.  At this time, it has not been rescheduled.  IDOT announced their preferred route for the new Florence Bridge pending funding.  The new bridge would be constructed just south of the existing bridge.

I have assisted the City of Pittsfield MAPPING process.  This has been a productive session of meetings and has led to several subcommittees which I am a part of.  We serve as the Fiscal Sponsor of this group.

I attended a meeting in Belleville on Opportunity Zones.  Adams has a small area designated, Pike County has the City of Pittsfield census tract and there is a large area designated in Brown and Schuyler County.  I met with a potential investor for a site in Pike County and will have a follow up meeting in January.

An application for a Ev Charging station has been submitted for a location near Barry, IL.

Training in QuickBooks was hosted over two nights at John Wood Community College Southeast Center.  This was offered free of charge and about 15 people participated.  One night was for beginners and the second night was for more advanced users.

I have attended meetings in Brown and Schuyler Counties to update the Community Economic Development Strategy.  The Pike County meeting will be held January 10th and Adams County, January 30th.  A Regional County CEDS meeting will also be held January 28th.

I serve on the CEO (Creating Entrepreneurial Opportunities) Board for Pike County and attended their CEO Breakfast and a regional CEO meeting in Jacksonville.

We will be hosting a Resume Workshop on Jan 9th at the Pike Scott Farm Bureau from 1 to 3.  These are open to anyone for any of our counties.

Access Illinois Outdoors

We have several new applications pending for members in Access Illinois Outdoors.  There is funding included in the new Farm Bill for payments to landowners for access to their property for recreation.  I am trying to find out more information on this.  Right now, I’m assuming it is part of the funding that the Illinois Dept. of Natural Resources accessed for their IRAP program.    

Access Food

We had a very successful deer donation program this year.  Magro Processing picked up deer in Pike and Brown Counties; Houser’s processed Schuyler County deer and Golden Locker also processed deer for multiple counties.  So far we have processed almost 300 deer.  Houser’s and Golden will continue processing until the end of the late winter season.  Financial collections were strong in Pike but struggled in Brown and Schuyler.  Fortunately, we have not had to turn any deer away.  We should have about 16,000 pounds of meat to the food pantries by the end of the program.  Jed Parn helped with the Brown County donations which made it more successful.  

Tours

The Christmas Lodge Tour was very successful with strong bookings boths days.  Two charter buses were booked for Tuesday’s tour.  The buses were staggered to help take the pressure off the stops.  A new stop was added this year and they did a good job for their first time.  Saturday was booked with the same number but only one bus.  The tour is already booked for next year for charters.  We will be able to take a few drive it yourself tours both days.  We will be hosting a review of the tours in the next couple of weeks.

Publicity/Promotion

Press releases were sent on Access Food in all counties; Christmas Lodge Tour press releases were also sent and Facebook posts were made frequently. If you have a Facebook account, be sure to like us.

I did a radio interview about our Access Food program and Christmas Lodge tours.

Meetings

· Committee Meetings for PCEDC

· PCEDC Board Monthly Meetings

· Accommodations Tax Advisory Board

· Pike County Finance Committee

· Pike County Board 

· Chamber of Commerce

· New Philadelphia Association

· CEO Board meeting - Jacksonville

· CEDS Meetings in Pike, Brown and Schuyler Counties

· Meet with WGEM on marketing

· MAPPING meetings

· Opportunity Zone meeting – Belleville

· Workforce Innovation Board – Quincy

· Quail & Upland Management Meeting

· CEO Breakfast

Grants/Funding

Most of the grants have been collected for Access Food.  Final reports will be submitted.  

Old Business

Brenda reported that the deer donation program had been very successful.  Deer are still being collected for Schuyler County at Housers and also Golden Locker.  Money was tight for all counties, but especially for Brown and Schuyler.  Fortunately enough funding was raised to not terminate the program early.  Pike had to be terminated a few weeks early due to Magro pulling out and no processor available.  There was a 40% increase in deer donations in Brown and Schuyler Counties this year.
Christmas Lodge Tours were very successful.  Two charter companies have already booked for next year.  Review will be scheduled for the first week of January to review this year.

New Business

A revision to the Bylaws to increase the number of At Large members to 3 per county to allow Fred Bradshaw to stay on the board was reviewed.  Terry moved and John seconded to adopt the revised bylaws.  Motion carried.

Brenda reported that a new sign would soon be installed in front of the office.  She has ordered one sign for Two Rivers RC&D and one for Access Illinois Outdoors.  Pike Scott Farm Bureau has offered to pay for the Access Illinois Outdoors sign.  Total cost will be $75 and should be much better signage.

Annual Meeting Committee – Gary Balke, Doug Smith and John Birch volunteered to serve on the Annual Meeting Committee.  Brenda will work with them to find a location and date.

Nominating Committee – Terry Strauch had served on this committee last year and suggested that since the Bylaws allow officers to stay on for two terms, that he would make the motion to maintain the current set of officers, eliminating the need for a Nominating Committee.  Gary seconded.  Motion carried.  Brenda will review the Bylaws to make sure this is in compliance.

Next Meeting Date – Annual Meeting
Adjourn- Robbie moved to adjourn, John seconded.  Motion carried.
Meeting adjourned at 5:22 pm 
Submitted by Brenda Middendorf

